
St. Paul’s United Methodist Church 
Midweek Messenger 

April 27, 2016 
Questions or corrections? Please call the Office (209) 823-7154 or contact a member of staff: 

 Pastors Lisa Brown lisabrown@stpaulsmanteca.org 
  Mark Wharff markwharff@stpaulsmanteca.org 
 Office Manager Kim Borges office@stpaulsmanteca.org 
 Chancel Choir Director Ed Clark mus2direct@yahoo.com 
 Mission Bells Director Lisa Traughber lisabell@tupc.org 
 Organist/Accompanist Angela Sonner angiesonner@gmail.com 
 Custodian Mary Santos thecleanersos@comcast.net 
 Trustees Chairperson Joel Groskopf trustees@stpaulsmanteca.org 

Website  www.stpaulsmanteca.org 
Facebook  https://www.facebook.com/groups/StPaulsManteca 

Office Hours: Monday – Friday 9:00 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. / 1:30 p.m. to 3:00 p.m. 
 
 
 

 This Sunday, May 1 at St. Paul’s — 10:00 a.m. Worship Service 

Stephen Ministry Sunday — Celebrating Holy Communion 

Chancel Choir Singing “An Offering” 

New Worship and Study Series Begins 

Five Practices of Fruitful Congregations 

The Practice of Radical Hospitality 

Matthew 10:40-42 
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Confirmation Schedule for Remaining Sessions:  

April 27th, 6:00 p.m. to 7:30 p.m. in the Youth Room  

May 1st, 12:00 p.m. to 2:00 p.m. in the Fireside Room  

May 14th, 4:00 p.m. to 6:00 p.m. Fireside Room  

May 15th, Pentecost SundayÕSacrament of Baptism and Welcoming New Members 

 
  

Getting the News to You 
 

Your church would like to deliver news and information to you in 

the fastest way possible. With that in mind, the May issue of St. 

Paul’s Epistle will be hand-delivered to those who normally 

receive the newsletter by mail at church this Sunday, May 1. 

Undelivered copies will be mailed First Class the next day. You 

won’t need to wait until Sunday if you receive your Epistle by e-

mail prior to the weekend. 

In fact, St. Paul’s communication strategy relies extensively on 

electronic mail. If you do too, your church would like to keep in touch. Please send an email 

with your name in the message body to this address: office@stpaulsmanteca.org. 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Sunday, May 1st, our children will explore the fruitful practice of RADICAL HOSPITALITY in KIDS ZONE. In the 
Gospel of John 6:1-14, a child shares his lunch with Jesus. Jesus blesses the food and feeds many hungry 
people. God can take our gifts of RADICAL HOSPITALITY, bless them, and multiply them, no matter how 
small or insignificant they may seem to us.  
 

We will also share a holy meal with one another in KIDS ZONE as we celebrate the Sacrament of 
Communion. KIDS ZONE is geared for children preschool through fifth grade. Our youth 6 th through 12th 
grade are welcome to be Faith Buddies as they work with the children by providing  assistance to the adult 
leaders.  
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Sunday, May 1st, the Open DoorñYouth Group  will provide ha nds-on participation for the Scholarship 
Spaghetti Luncheon that will be held immediately after worship in the Fellowship Hall. All youth 6 th through 
12th grade are welcome to participate.  
 

Our St. Paulõs Scholarship Applicants are highly encouraged to help with this event . The proceeds from this 
luncheon will benefit the 2016 -2017 academic year. Please let Pastor Lisa know via email @ 
pastorlisabrown@gmail.com or text message @ 209-482-6260 if you are available to be present and serve .  

 
   

 

 
 
 
 

UMW Meeting & Annual Recognition Luncheon 
May 5th in the Fellowship Hall 

Business Meeting at 10:00 a.m. 
Salad luncheon and ceremony to follow 

  
   

 
 

Re-formation of the Reconciling/Inclusive Church Process 
 

St. Paul's Church Council at their April 19, 2016 meeting approved the re-formation of our 
reconciling congregation process started in 2013. Many of you remember that in 2013 and 
2014 we began the process of studying how St. Paul's might become an all inclusive church, 
stating clearly that we believe all persons are children of God and that all are welcome in 
every aspect of our church.  Information and frequently asked questions (FAQ) will be posted 
in the Midweek Messenger each week on the process for building an inclusive church.  The 
Steering Committee and others will be asking to speak with the many committees and 
ƳƛƴƛǎǘǊȅ ƎǊƻǳǇǎ ŀǘ {ǘΦ tŀǳƭΩs over the next few months about what the inclusive church 
process means.  Our first meeting for all those with questions or who wish to help with this 
process will be Sunday, May 15, 2016 at 11:30 in the Fireside Room. The Steering Committee 
for this re-formation is composed of Pastors Mark and Lisa, Al and Bea Lingenfelter, Marge 
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Patzer-Hall, Andrew Price, Kit Oase and Lisa Goodwin. Watch for more information on this 
process in the weeks ahead and if you have questions, those named above will be happy to 
speak with you.  

   

   

   

   

   

   

HHHOOOLLLYYY   RRROOOAAAMMMEEERRRSSS   MMMAAAYYY   OOOUUUTTTIIINNNGGG   
PPPRRROOOGGGRRREEESSSSSSIIIVVVEEE   DDDIIINNNNNNEEERRR   

Saturday, May 21st 

  
  
Please join us for our May activity, which is a progressive dinner.  Last yearôs dinner was so much fun, so 
hopefully we will enjoy this one as much. 

  

 ̧We need to know how many are coming. Please contact or see Luan Bland luansplace@comcast.net  

no later than Sunday, May 8th so we know how much food to prepare. 
 ̧The main course will be served at the Camellia Gardens club house. 

 ̧We need host/hostess for Appetizers, Salads and Desserts. 

 ̧We need people to sign up to prepare various foods that will be served.  The recipe for the main course, 

Chicken Divan, will be provided, but for appetizers, salads and desserts it will be up to the host and chefs 
to decide on the menu.  Please let Luan Bland know which of the items you are willing to sign up for.  
The schedule will be as follows: 

  

Appetizers  5:00 - 5:30 p.m. 
Salad   5:45 - 6:15 p.m. 
Main Course  6:30 - 7:30 p.m. 
Dessert  7:45 - 8:15 p.m. 

  

 
  

 

Updated Church Directory Coming Soon! 
 

Many of you have been asking for an updated church directory.  We are in the process of putting 

together a non -pictorial  directory to be disbursed to the congregation, but first need to ensure we 

have your correct contact information.  The directory lists home phone numbers (landlines) only, 

UNLESS you do not have a l andline and use your cell phone as your primary contact phone number.  

 

For the next few weeks, we will circulate yellow òdraftó copies of the directory in the fellowship 

hall/kitchen areas, narthex bulletin board and church office.  Please take a moment to locate one 

of the bright yellow drafts and review your contact informa tion for accuracy. If your information is 

correct, please initial next to your name to indicate that you have reviewed it.  If any of your 



information is incorrect, please make the needed corrections on the draft.  If you have an email 

address, but it is n ot listed, please add it.  
 

  

Temporary Housing Need 

  

St. Paulôs member, Anila Gill, who has been living out of state for the past couple of years has a need for her, 
her husband and young son to return to California temporarily for a couple of months starting in June and is 
looking for a home or rooms to rent in a home for that time period in the Manteca, Modesto or Stockton area. 
 If you have a place, or know of a accommodations they could rent for those couple of months, please contact 
the church office.    

 
  

Stuffed Animals for Doctors Hospital 
 
Doctor's Hospital is requesting donations of new stuffed animals for children that come into the hospital.  Their 
supply is running very low.  Donations can be dropped off at the church office or given to Bev Casby on 
Sundays.  Any questions, please contact  Bev Casby at 647-5088 or email me at katyangel27@comcast.net 

   

 

Stephen Ministers 
 
  

The symbol for Stephen Ministry is a cross and circle along with a broken person and 
a whole person. The broken person behind the cross symbolizes the brokenness in 
our lives due to the realities of our time on this earth. The whole person in front of the 
cross symbolizes the wholeness we can receive through the cross of Jesus.  The 
circle symbolizes both the wholeness we receive through Christ and God's unending 
love for us. If you or some you know could benefit from the care of a Stephen 
Minister, contact the church office or any Stephen Leader:  Bea Lingenfelter, Kit 
Oase, Marlene Colby or Pat Silva.    
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